News



Peace activists begin an 11-day, 110-mile "Disarm Trident Peace Walk" from Savannah, Georgia, to the Kings Bay Naval Submarine Base in St. Marys, Georgia, Sept. 4. (Steve Dear)



by Maria Benevento

<u>View Author Profile</u> mbenevento@ncronline.org

Join the Conversation

Share on BlueskyShare on FacebookShare on TwitterEmail to a friendPrint

Editor's note: Welcome to NCR's Justice Action Bulletin, where every Tuesday we bring you the latest news on active nonviolence in the service of peace and justice. Do you have news you would like to share? Contact Maria Benevento at mbenevento@ncronline.org.

FOND DU LAC, MINNESOTA — After indigenous leaders, Catholic Workers and hundreds of faith leaders opposed a proposed replacement and rerouting of Enbridge Energy's Line 3 oil pipeline that threatened areas sacred to local indigenous people, the Fond du Lac Band of Lake Superior Chippewa announced Aug. 31 that it had reached an agreement with Enbridge, the Associated Press reported.

The current Line 3 pipeline already cuts through the Fond du Lac and Leech Lake reservations, both located in Minnesota and home to groups of the Anishinaabe people. The proposed rerouting would have skirted the reservations, but crossed wild rice lakes that the Anishinaabe consider sacred and where they have the right by treaty to hunt, fish and gather. The company planned to leave old pipes in the ground.

Although the Fond du Lac band had strongly opposed the new pipeline, it decided allowing the pipeline on its land was preferable to the alternative route through wild rice lakes, which had completed many steps on its way to approval, in part because regulators worried that continuing to operate the current pipeline would be even more dangerous. The route still avoids the Leech Lake reservation.

Under the agreement with the Fond du Lac band, Enbridge is granted easements for six existing pipelines through 2039 and may build the replacement Line 3 pipeline in an expanded right of way near existing pipelines. Enbridge will also repair existing lines and compensate the band for the costs of having the pipelines on its property.

Advertisement

SAVANNAH, GEORGIA — On the morning of Sept. 4, approximately 20 peacemakers began a "Disarm Trident Peace Walk" from Savannah to the Kings Bay

Naval Submarine Base in St. Marys, Georgia. According to a Sept. 3 press release from the walk's organizers, the 110-mile journey is in support of seven Catholic activists who were <u>arrested</u> for entering the submarine base to protest nuclear weapons April 4; the walk will take 11 days.

The seven activists facing trial, known as the Kings Bay Plowshares group, entered the base with hammers and baby bottles of their own blood. The press release says they "hung banners, hammered on a Trident missile monument, poured blood on the base logo, delivered an indictment, and used crime scene tape at three sites on base" in order to symbolically resist "the nuclear weapons on the Tridents which have the power to end all life on this planet."

WASHINGTON — The separation of immigrant families at the border, lack of clean water, high levels of lead, cuts to nutrition and health insurance programs, and high rates of homelessness were among issues cited by organizers of the Poor People's Campaign in a Letter to congressional leaders asking legislators to "end immoral forms of policy violence against children."

The letter, sent to Sens. Mitch McConnell and Chuck Schumer and Reps. Paul Ryan and Nancy Pelosi, points out that 13.3 million children live below the poverty line. It comes after six weeks of protests nationwide led by the campaign, including 3,000 people engaged in acts of nonviolent civil disobedience while calling for voting rights, anti-poverty programs, "immediate attention to ecological devastation and measures to curb militarism and the war economy."

"I've met too many parents organizing in this campaign who have lost their children to poverty, violence, or a system that criminalizes those most in need of assistance," campaign co-chair the Rev. Liz Theoharis said in an Aug. 28 press release. "Politicians continue to recklessly pass laws with no regard for the impact these policies have on poor and working poor people. As people of faith and conscience, we're here to keep them accountable."

Theoharis and campaign co-chair the Rev. William Barber signed the letter. Other signers included leaders from United Church of Christ, Islamic Society of North America, AME Zion Church, Unitarian Universalist Association, Reconstructionist Rabbinical Association, Presbyterian Church (USA), Christian Church (Disciples of Christ), Religious Action Center of Reform Judaism, National Council of Churches,

Red Letter Christians, and Islamic Circle of North America.

[Maria Benevento is an NCR Bertelsen intern.]

This story appears in the $\pmb{\text{Justice Action Bulletin}}$ feature series. $\underline{\text{View the full series}}$

.